UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
POSTAL REGULATORY COMMISSION

RuUTH Y. GOLDWAY
CHAIRMAN

March 28, 2014

Ms. Nerissa Cook
Deputy Assistant Secretary
for Economic and Global Issues
U.S. Department of State
Bureau of International Organization Affairs
Washington, DC 20520

Dear Deputy Assistant Secretary Cook:

Pursuant to 39 U.S.C. § 407 (c) and your letter of August 28, 2012, the Postal Regulatory Commission
hereby submits its views on whether proposals to amend market dominant rates or classifications that
will be considered during Universal Postal Union (UPU) Postal Operations Council (POC) sessions are
consistent with the statutory criteria of subchapter 1 of chapter 36 of title 39, U.S. Code.

The Commission has reviewed all proposals for the upcoming POC session that are currently available on
the UPU’s website. The Commission has determined that none of these proposals requires a view from
the Commission. Should any proposal arise between now and the end of the POC session that requires
a view, the Commission will provide it to you at the earliest opportunity.

The Commission wishes the U.S. delegation fruitful and productive negotiations during the upcoming
POC session.

Sincere

Ruth Y. Goldway
Chairman

cc: Robert Faucher, Director, Office of Global Systems
Joseph Murphy, Deputy Director, Office of Global Systems
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